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MEMORANDUM

To: Whom It May Concern
From: Sergeant James Welch
Date: April 14, 2009
Re:  Linn County Animal Rescue 

 
I am a Sergeant  with the Linn County Sheriff's Office.  One of my functions/responsibilities is to review 
any animal related complaints that come through our office.  I have been assigned this task for three years.  
I head up the Linn County Sheriff’s Office Livestock Investigation Team.   Our team seizes animals from 
neglect  and abusive situations.  These animals are placed in the care of a rescue organization for the 
duration of the criminal case.  One of these rescue groups is the Linn County Animal Rescue founded by 
Cindy Kingsberry.   The Linn County Animal Rescue has been assisting me with fostering and adoption 
placement for horses that we have seized from these types of cases.

I know that  the Linn County Animal Rescue became a certified not for profit organization last year and is 
still involved with most all of our Law Enforcement seizures involving horses.   As of January 1st, 2009, the 
Linn County Sheriff's Office has seized or took possession of 42 horses.  The Linn County Animal Rescue 
has taken all but a handful of these horses at  their own expense.  They have fed, housed, provided medical 
treatment, and cared for these animals without any other assistance.  

Without  their generosity, knowledge of good animal husbandry skills, and compassion for animals, the Linn 
County Sheriff's Office would not be successful in any of our cases with seized animals.  Before the Linn 
County Animal Rescue Organization, there were no seizures and the animals were left  in the hands of those 
neglecting and abusing them.  I know other Law Enforcement  agencies in and about Oregon are not  seizing 
animals or even investigating animal complaints due to funding issues.   I believe if there were other similar 
organizations like the Linn County Animal Rescue for these other jurisdictions, Law Enforcement agencies 
would be actively investigating animal crimes if they had a place to take the animals.

I fully support  the Linn County Animal Rescue and am available to answer any questions you may have.  
You can contact me at the following:  (Work) 541-967-3950 / (Email) jwelch@le.linn.or.us 
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